
 

Office Hours  

Tuesday-Thursday  
8 AM-3 PM 

LCOP Worship Services  

Saturday Evening at 6:00 
Sunday Morning at 9:00 

“To Know Christ and Make Christ” 

A Mission Moment  
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June 2025 

Lutheran Church of Peace 
Platteville, WI 



Office Hours  

Tuesday-Thursday  
8 AM-3 PM 

LCOP Worship Services  

Saturday Evening at 6 
Sunday Morning at 9 

Pastor Jasmine Tesdahl 
Pastor@lutheranchurchofpeace.org 

Hannah-Administrative Assistant  
admin@lutheranchurchofpeace.org 

Office Bookkeeper  
bookkeeper@lutheranchurchofpeace.org 

Church Phone 608-348-3166 

StudieS, ClaSSeS, GroupS, MeetinGS  
Adult Classes  

¨ Adult Bible Study-Sundays 10:25 AM in the Fellowship Hall 

¨ Women’s Circle-First Wednesday of the month 1 PM in the Fellowship Hall 

¨ Women’s Quilting Group-the first and third Tuesday of the month 9 AM in the Fellowship 
Hall. 

Youth Classes September-May 

¨  Sunday School-Sundays 10:15 AM in the upstairs classrooms  

¨ Confirmation Class (grades 6-8)-Wednesdays 6:30 PM 

Committee Meetings 
¨ Buildings & Grounds– Fourth Wednesday of the month at 5:15 PM in the Adult Library  

¨  Council– Second Sunday of the month at 10:20 AM in the Adult Library 

¨ Evangelism– Third Wednesday of the month at 9 AM in the Adult Library 

¨ Finance- First Tuesday of the month, before council at 5:15 PM in the Adult Library  

¨ Worship & Music-As needed in the Fellowship Hall 

¨ Youth & Family– Second Tuesday at 6 PM in the Youth Library 

Scan with a 
smartphone to 
give online to 

LCOP 

2025 Council Members 
President- James Schmieder 

Vice President- Jeffrey Strange 
Treasurer- Caroline Kroll 

Alaina Reeves, Paul Fields, 
Tom Nall, Rob Snyder, Kim 
Woodworth, Richard Cline, 

Chris Schaefer 



Deborah Circle  
Deborah circle will not be meeting in 

June, July or August.  

Women’s Quilting Group 
The Tuesday Morning Quilters meet in 
the Fellowship Hall on the first and 
third Tuesday of the month. All are 
welcome! Please contact Lois Radloff 
with any questions. 608-330-3334 

Pentecost Weekend  
On June 7th & 8th we invite you to wear 

red to celebrate the Holy Spirit’s presence 
among us! 

Father’s Day  
We will have treats for our awesome 

fathers on June 14h & 15th! 

Young Family Gathering  
All young families are invited to get-
together on June 20th at 6 PM in the 

LCOP playground. We will have 
fellowship and make smores!  

LCOP Scholarships 
 Congratulations to our LCOP 
scholarship winners; Megan 

Fredrickson, Katherine Leahy, and 
Aspen Tesdahl 

Prayer Walks  
Prayer walks are the 4th Sunday of each 
month. Join us after worship for a short 
walks around the neighborhood to pray 

for our neighbors and our world. We’ll go 
out in groups of 2 or 3, centered around a 
theme of the day. At the end of your walk, 

gather back at church for a short 
reflection time. All are welcome! 

Faith on the Fourth Fest  
Save the date! We will be having our 

Fourth of July gathering on Friday, July 
4th. LCOP will be providing hamburgers 
and Brats. We invite you to bring a dish 
to pass. There will be bouncy houses up 

from 4 PM-dark, We will eat at 5 and 
play yard games until the Platteville 

community fireworks start. Bring lawn 
chairs and join us in the front lawn! 

Prayers 
 For those with Health Concerns Jim & 

Arlene Crawford, Bob Weier, Andrea 
Ragsdale, Emily Fredrickson, John 

Burke, Mary Runde, Phil Karrmann, 
Katarina Rood, Catarina Brunette, Corey 
Cullen, Sidney Fecht, Weldon Thomas, 

Bob Demaree, Nick Demaree, Lilly 
Eversoll, Scott Bockenhauer, Scott Rood, 

Cory Calvert 
For those serving in the Armed Forces 

Ryan Sheldon and Maxine Austin 

 

 
Thank you for the cards, prayers and 
kindness shown during this difficult 

time with Darryl’s passing –Sincerely, 
the Darryl Bartz Family  

JunŬ Announcementơ & Eventơ 

2025 Stewardship to date 

Annual Budget $ 273,006.00  

Total Income   $ 103,312.91  

% of Budget      37.84%  



50th Anniversary 
Concert of The 

Platteville Chorale 
Held at LCOP 

Youth Led 
Worship 



Baptism of  
Katie  

Some of the LCOP 
2025 high school 

graduates  
Kale, Megan, Katherine, 

Mason, Hailee 

Prayer for 
UW-P 



Greetings, Dear Church! 
 
“Hail to the Lord’s anointed…” I don’t know if any of you are familiar with that 
hymn, but it takes on a different meaning in light of the Good Friday hail storm that 
we were blessed with. I wanted to take a moment to share an update on hail damage 
on the church and let you know where we’re at.  

As of the writing of this message, we’re waiting for our insurance adjuster to come 
and do an assessment. As all of us were busy with dealing our own claims 
straightaway, and the church didn’t have any urgent damage (no broken windows, 
etc), we got the ball rolling a little later in May. We took obvious damage on our roof 
and on the north side of our electric sign in the front yard. We’re currently taking bids 
from contractors for a new roof and, per the manufacturer’s warranty, we’ll probably 
be getting our sign light board replaced. Stay tuned for more information throughout 
the summer. 

Many people wonder, “how are we going to pay for a new roof? That’s not in the 
budget this year!” You are correct, a new roof is not in the budget, but we have been 
planning for the eventual replacement of the roof for a while. Council will be 
working with the Trust Fund and the Finance team to determine the best way to 
steward our finances for this undertaking, and we 
may be appealing to all of you to come up with 
some creative ways to help bolster such an expense 
later in the year. Stay tuned. 

In the meantime, please give as you are able to the 
General Fund. We’re 6 months into our budget, and 
giving has (as it always does in the summer) started 
to trend down. If you have made a personal offering 
goal or pledge to yourself this year, and you are 
able, please continue to honor it. Staying on budget 
for all of our regular expenditures is a faithful way 
that we can plan for our future and all these 
upcoming unbudgeted expenses.  

Thank you for all you do and all the ways that you 
are tending your corner of the garden! 
 
In Christ, 
 Pastor Jasmine 



 

Area Community News & Events 
Rock Church Benefit Dinner held at the Lutheran Church of Peace on June 12th. All are 

welcome! More information to follow.  

Kiwanis Chicken BBQ: The BBQ is June 4th, from 4:30 to 7:00 pm at the Broske Center 
Legion Park. Tickets are $15; the ticket is valid for one BBQ chicken dinner while supplies 
last. Tickets will also be available at the door, through any Platteville Kiwanis Member, or 

at Edward Jones, 2 Insight Dr., Suite B, Platteville.  

June 4: Southwest Health Running Injury Prevention Seminar, UW-P PAC, 5 pm (reg. 
required) 
June 5: Music in the Park-The Wundo Band, City Hall Park, 6-8 pm 
June 6: Chamber Golf Outing, Platteville Golf & Country Club 
June 8: The Singular THEY Workshop, First Congregational UCC, 11:45 am 
June 12: Music in the Park-Point Five, City Hall Park, 6-8 pm 
June 19: Community Fundraising Event for Platteville Main Street at 7 Hills North 
June 19: Music in the Park-Scrap Metal, City Hall Park, 6-8 pm 
June 20: Main Street Wine Walk “Uncorked” 
June 21: Pride in the Park, City Park, 10 am-5 pm 
June 26: Music in the Park-City Band, City Hall Park, 6-8 pm 

What's going on outside of LCOP? 


